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Mr. Steve Ong,

Deputy Director, Standard Setting,

Hong Kong Institute of Certified
Public Accountants,

37th Floor, Wu Chung House,

213 Queen’s Road East,

Wanchai, Hong Kong

Dear Mr Ong,

HEICPA Consultation Paper
on Financial Reporting by Private Companies

Thank you for your letter of 16 June 2008 inviting me to comment on the
Consultation Paper.

In general, I support the proposal to develop 2 financial reporting framework
for large private companies, as the two existing financial reporting frameworks (Hong
Kong Financial Reporting Standards, and Small and Medium-sized Entity Financial
Reporting Framework and Standards) may not be appropriate for reporting the operations
of these companies or may be providing less useful information to users of their financial
statements. In this connection, I share the Institute’s view that such a framework should
have the characteristics of being stable, simple and able to address issues specific to Hong
Kong, as set out in paragraph 36 of the Consultation Paper.

Regarding Questions 1 to 6 in the Consultation Paper, I have no comments
to offer.

Yours sincerely,
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(S C Poon)
for Director of Audit
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